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MINUTES OF 2006 AGM HELD AT MIDDLESBROUGH BADMINTON CLUB


WEDNESDAY 13th SEPTEMBER





PRESENT


President		T Mitchell�Vice President		S Beckton �Chairman 		J Tyrie – Westgate  �Hon Secretary		R Cook - Ormesby�Hon Treasurer	  	N Jamieson - Stockton SC		 


Committee Members	A Barwick - Ormesby		J Hurst - Middlesbrough�			W Robinson - Yarm		S Turner - Stranton 		


			I Livesey – Acklam		S Barwick – Young Players


A Evans – Brierton Community SC : D Hunter – Huntsman Tioxide : S Harvey – Eston 


K Parnell, B Watson - Yarm : D Barwick – Ormesby : C Lee – Middlesbrough : 


C Smith, L Smith, P Godwin, A Livingstone - Thornaby Pavilion & Billingham Synthonia


H Hutchings – St Teresa’s : G Jones, P Wilson - Marske





Jon Tyrie, as Chairperson, started the Meeting by welcoming all to the Meeting.





1.	Apologies for Absence 


Committee Member : A Carter - Acklam.�S Boyes – TP&BS/BDO, S Smith – Yarm, Ron Goodwin – Eaglescliffe


L Barwick – Ormesby, T Krstin - Middlesbrough	





2.	Minutes of the previous AGM held 14 September 2005


Copies had been sent out to all Clubs following last year’s AGM. The minutes were also available on the Website. 


The Minutes were accepted as a true record and the original signed by the Chairperson. 


	There were no matters arising.





3.	Statement of accounts


Details of the accounts for 2005/2006 season were distributed. Net loss on the season was £91.89. The League now had a balance of £498.67. See Appendix 1 for details. �The October 2005 League Tournament made a loss of  £130.00. Although income was up by £45.00 on last season’s tournament, expenditure went up by £75.00.


Cost details are shown separately. See Appendix 2. 


The accounts have been reviewed and audited by the Management Committee at their �recent meeting. They were accepted by this meeting.�


4.	Fixing of League Fee for 2006-2007


	As recommended in the Treasurer’s report, the League Fee was increased to £2.50 per 


	team.





5.	Report of Presentation Dance


The Secretary reported on the end of season Presentation Dance, held at Liberty’s in Town, Middlesbrough on Friday 5th May. The views of those who attended were that it was a good night and something for all. The Committee has taken on board the comments that the Disco downstairs could have been better. 


With 140 tickets sold we made £410.00 on the event. Details of the Dance Fund were made  available to the meeting. 


Donations of £360 were made during the year. There was now £1,114.10 in the Fund.


See Appendix 3 for details. 


The Secretary reminded the Meeting that the ‘Dance Fund’ is a separate entity. The fund is there to help in the development of badminton in the area. 





6.	Final League Tables


Copies of the 2005/2006 had been sent to all Club Match Secretaries at the end of the season. They were available on the Website. Additional copies were available at the meeting. 


The Secretary pointed out that teams had been deducted points for failure to send in score sheets and for teams conceding two or more matches.


As last season, one team unknowingly played a player who was tied because they had played in three matches for higher teams. Their games were awarded to the opposition, 


15-0, 15-0. Although the team still won the match, the opposition gained a point because of the resulting 5-4 games loss.  


The Tables were accepted by the Meeting.





7.	Formation of League Divisions 2005-2006


 	Brinkburn have changed their name to Huntsman Tioxide.


	Guisborough Westgate have changed their name to Westgate


	


Mixed League


	The Secretary informed the Meeting that Stockton Sports Centre (SSC) could be struggling 


	to put in a mixed team. They will not know until Sunday, after members return from 


	holidays. In addition they have requested to drop down a division, as the team, if fielded, 


	will not be strong enough to compete in the top division.


	Acklam have, just prior to the meeting, requested to put in a ‘C’ team.


	This means 30 teams in the Mixed League if SSC play.


	Divisions last season ended up with A=7, B=8, C=7 & D=7. 


	Under normal circumstances, if there were no doubts about the number of teams entered, 


	this would result in the Division sizes being A/B = 7 Teams and C/D = 8 Teams.	


	The Secretary explained that the original recommendation from the Management 


	Committee was A/B/C=7 & D=8/9, depending on which teams finally entered the league. � 	It was normally teams in the bottom division who dropped out of the League.


However, this was before the uncertainty was known about SSC. If they did drop out then, as a result of the above decision, Division ‘B’ would end up with 6 teams. 


In answer to a question from the floor, the Secretary stated that if SSC dropped out, then two teams, rather than one team, would gain promotion from both Divisions ‘C’ & ‘D’. Following further discussion, the Meeting agreed to SSC’s request to drop down to Division ‘B’. This would result in Yarm ‘A’ NOT being relegated. 


The Meeting also agreed that Division ‘B’ would consist of 8 teams if SSC played.


Division ‘C’ would be 7 Teams & Division ‘D’ would be 8 Teams.


The Secretary then went through the teams for each division.


The Secretary advised the Meeting that the Mixed Division Fixture Lists would not be available until early the following week.


	POST MEETING NOTE


	Stockton Sports Centre withdrew their Mixed Team on Sunday 17th September.


	Therefore Division sizes are A/B/C = 7 Teams & D = 8 Teams.





	Ladies League


	Status Quo - Division sizes stay as - A = 7 & B = 7.


	The Secretary then went through the teams for each division.





	Gents League


	Westgate have withdrawn their ‘B’ team.


	This leaves 18 teams. The Management Committee recommendation was 3 divisions of 6 


	Teams. The Secretary advised the meeting that this would mean only one up and one down 


	at the end of this season, as per Rule 19b.


	In answer to a question from the floor, the Secretary stated that only one team would get 


 	promotion from Division ‘B’ and no teams would get promoted from Division ‘C’.


	Tony Evans then asked if Brierton Community Sports Centre could put in a third gents 


	team. The meeting recognized that by doing this, Division ‘A’ would increase to 7 teams 


	and consequently two teams would gain promotion from Division ‘B’ and one team would 


	be promoted from Division ‘C’.


	The Meeting agreed to the above. Therefore Division sizes are A=7, B&C = 6.


	The Secretary then went through the teams for each division.


	The Secretary reminded the Meeting that with two divisions being of 6 teams, there will 


	still only be one up and one down at the end of this season. 


		


The Level Doubles League Fixture Meeting had been set for Wednesday 27th September @ Middlesbrough BC starting @ 7pm.


Season starts Monday 9th October and ends Sunday 15th April. 





8.	Scoring System – Rally Points to 21	


	The Secretary informed the Meeting that the Management Committee has recommended 


that the League adopt the new scoring system. There are a number of reasons for using the � 	new system:-


	All tournaments at all levels will be played using Rally Points.


Both YBA & DCBA have recommended Clubs & Leagues adopt Rally Points. Schools will be using Rally Points and therefore new youngsters joining our Clubs will only know the new system.





For players who are unsure of the scoring system it was suggested that matches should be 


played with a scorer. On the Tees Valley Badminton website there is a copy of a Blank


Score Sheet, which can be downloaded. There is also a completed score to show how they 


are used.  





League Rule 27, states “Play to be according to the Rules of Badminton as published by 


BADMINTON England.”


There is no direct reference to the scoring system, therefore there are no rules to alter.





The Meeting agreed that Rally Points will be adopted by the League as of the start of this 


coming season.  	


9.	Changes to Serving Rules





	The Secretary advised the Meeting that the Service Laws have also been changed. A note,


including picture, was distributed at the meeting explaining the new rules. See Appendix 4 for details.


	 


10.	Rule Changes�	The proposed Rule Changes had been sent out to all Club Match Secretaries with the � 	information about this AGM. In addition the information had been made available on the � 	website. Copies were made available at the meeting.


	The Secretary went through the note titled “Rule Changes Recommended by Management 


	Committee for Approval at 2006 AGM”.





Part of Rule 26 covers players playing in higher teams for two matches without being tied.


The last sentence in this rule states: -


		“Violation of this Rule should be reported to the Honorary Secretary and the 


	Management Committee will deal with the offending team and/or individual.”


On the two occasions that this has happened, in the last two season, the LMS awarded the games played by the offending players to the opposition, 15-0, 15-0. In addition, the League has asked the offending club to put a procedure in place to prevent a reoccurrence of the offence.


The Management Committee recommend that we alter part of Rule 26 to reflect the above action. Consequently Rule 26 becomes: -


“Each Club entering more than one team in any one of the three leagues (Mixed, Ladies & Gents) must submit a list of names of the six players for each of the teams - except the bottom team, to the League before that team's first match. Clubs are expected to select their teams on merit.


No player shall be able to play in a team lower than the team he has been nominated for.


A player in a lower team may play for a higher team/s on two occasions without being tied.


If a Club wishes to change the players nominated for one of their teams, approval by the Management Committee must be given.


If a tied player plays for a lower team, the scores for the games played will be awarded to the opposition 21-0, 21-0.”


	The Meeting voted for the rule change.





During last season there was a problem when two gents, who were originally only playing in a Mixed Match, were asked to play as third pair in a Gents Match as well. The Mixed Match took precedence and consequently the away gents team were left hanging about until late in the evening.


The proposal is a change in the rules to prevent a player playing in a second match until the first match has been fully completed (that is 9 sets played not given away).


Therefore Rule 28 has an added sentence.


“Each mixed team shall play three men and three women. Each Gents team shall consist of six men. Each Ladies team shall consist of six ladies. Each pair will play the opposing three pairs. All pairs must be nominated before commencement of the match. Pairs can play in any order. Each match will therefore comprise of nines games, with each game being the best of three ends. (Subject to Rule 30).


	A player cannot play in two (or more) matches at the same time. If circumstances 


require a player to play two matches, they must complete all their games in the first match, before starting to play in the second match.”


	The Meeting voted for the rule change.





Rule 30 covers games and points games scored when teams do not play with three pairs.


During the last three seasons the LMS has awarded 270 points to non-offending teams in conceded matches.


Therefore Rule 30 should read: -


	“Three points will be awarded for a win and one point for a 5-4 defeat.


If a team plays with only two pairs, the conceded three games will be awarded to the opposition 15-0, 15-0.


If both teams play with only two pairs, then the match will consist of four games. A 4-0 or 3-1 score would result in three points for the winning team and a 2-2 result would mean one point for each team. Games for and against would be recorded as 4-0, 3-1 or 2-2. �Any team consisting of one pair does not constitute a match and therefore the offending team will concede. In the event of any conceded match, the non-offending team will be awarded three points with all nine games, 18 ends and 378 points. The team in default scoring nothing.” 


	The Meeting voted for the rule change.





As agreed at the September 2005 AGM, the following rule would be added for the start of the 2006/07 Season.


Rule 43


Any Club who has under 18year olds playing for their teams in the League must, at a minimum, be registered for the BADMINTON England Club Accreditation Programme. Ideally Clubs should have attained Badminton Silver Club status, which is equivalent to Sport England Clubmark.





As a consequent old Rule 43 becomes Rule 44.


 


11	Update on the Development of Badminton in the Teesside area


	The Secretary informed the Meeting of the progress made during the last 12 months.





Sheila Boyes was now the Tees Valley Badminton Development Officer, employed 20 hours per week by BADMINTON England. Sheila is also the Tees Valley Badminton Community Sports Coach. In this post Sheila is employed for 6 hours per week for 40 school weeks. This post is organised through the Teesside Badminton Coaches Association (TBCA) and the Tees Active Badminton League is a partner in the funding of this post. 


She started both roles in November 2005.





A new Tees Valley Badminton Development Group (TVBDG) has been set up.


The group is made up from representatives from Tees Valley County Sports Partnership (TVCSP), School Sports Partnership Development Managers (PDMs), Local Authority Sports Development, Tees Active and Darlington & District Leagues, Darlington Coaches Forum & TBCA.


 


The Tees Valley Badminton Development Plan 2006 to 2010 has been produced.


Clubs were invited to a consultation meeting, at the beginning of May, to discuss this Development Plan.





Version 3 of the Plan has now been produced, which includes the Audit Process and Year One Action Plan. The document is out for review, with a meeting of the TVBDG planned for mid October. When the Plan has been approved, it will be made available for circulation to interested parties. 














A new Tees Valley Schools League will start up this year.


Initially only four schools, Hummersknott, Laurence Jackson, Nunthorpe and Brierton, will participate. Other schools, which wish to play fixtures, will be encouraged to play friendly matches this season, with a view to possibly joining the League in 2007/08.





The season will culminate in a Tees Valley Schools Badminton Festival, to be held at Thornaby Pavilion at the end of April 2007.





More and more schools, both junior and secondary, are requesting coaching during curriculum time and in ‘Out of School Hours’ Clubs.





The Secretary noted Jackie Hurst’s comment about The King’s Academy not being invited to join the new schools league. He will pass this onto Sheila Boyes, as the BDO. 





12.	Election of Officers 


 	a.	President			E Mitchell


	b.	Vice-President			S Beckton	


	c.	Chairperson			J Tyrie


	d.	Hon. Secretary			R Cook


	e.	Hon. Match Secretary		R Cook


	f.	Hon. Treasurer		N Jamieson





	Norman informed the Meeting that this would most probably be his last year as Treasurer.�


13.	Election of Management Committee	


	All the Committee Members, with the exception of Jackie Hurst, were prepared to carry on � 	& were re-elected. Carole Lee from Middlesbrough was elected to replace Jackie.� 	Members are - C Lee, A Barwick, S Barwick, A Carter, I Livesey, W Robinson, S Turner, 


	P Hensby & P Young. � 	


14.	Dates of Tournaments


	The local TABL Tournament will be held Monday 2nd to Friday 6th October at � 	Middlesbrough.


	The Secretary informed the Meeting that the Hall Hire charges have increased from £30.00 � 	to £40.00 night and Shuttles costs have increased from £8.75 to £10.50 per dozen.


	Consequently the Entry Fees have had to be increased to £5.00 per person per event.


	Entry Forms have been emailed to Club Secretaries, are available on the website & forms � 	were available at the meeting.





	Club Mixed Doubles Competition. � 	The Secretary told the Meeting that the Management Committee were reluctant to continue � 	with this competition following the low entries last season. Only two pairs entered!!


	However it had been agreed to allow the AGM to decide on its future.


	


	Jackie Hurst explained that, as the competition was handicapped, pairs from lower divisions 


	had as much chance of winning as players from the top division, as recent past results have 


	proved. She added that it was a chance for players from the lower divisions to play against 


better players. If only two pairs from each Club entered, then it was viable to run. It was agreed to continue with this competition and Jackie Hurst’s offer to run it was accepted





15.	Affiliation to BADMINTON England.





The Secretary reminded Clubs that ALL players in a Club need to be affiliated to BADMINTON England and their County, irrespective of which club they pay their affiliation fees through.


Yet again, at the end of last season, there were a number of Clubs with players who had played matches and who were not on that Club’s BADMINTON England Affiliation list.


 


Also ALL players, playing in the League, must be Registered with the League, via the League Match Secretary. 





16.	National Badminton Week.





	The Secretary asked the Meeting, “How many have heard about National Badminton Week, which is being held 14th to 22nd October”. The majority of people present said they were unaware of the event, which was surprising as all Clubs were informed of this, by Sheila Boyes during the summer. The Secretary explained that it was an awareness campaign to promote badminton on a national scale. Clubs were being asked to open their doors to new players. In addition there was a “One Minute Rally Challenge”.


The Secretary agreed to resend the communication that he received, to all Clubs. In addition information was available on the Tees Valley Badminton and BADMINTON England websites.





17.	Umpiring Course





	The Secretary informed the meeting that there was a shortage of umpires, both locally and nationally. If players were interested in becoming umpires, the Badminton Umpires Association of England (BUAofE) would run a local Umpires Initial Training Workshop for £20.00 per person. If players are interested, they should contact the Secretary. 





18.	Any Other Competent Business�


	Jon Tyrie, as Chairperson, raised with the Meeting an issue around the provision of light refreshments at matches. In the past it was the norm for home teams to proved a drink (juice or tea) and biscuits. Whilst it is not in our League Rules, the Management Committee felt that this practice should be encouraged to continue. It was agreed that if home teams are not going to provide any refreshments, then they should inform the visiting team/club.   














	Roger Cook - Hon Secretary
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TREASURER’S REPORT FOR SEASON 2005-2006.








INCOME                                                 


Brought Forward                                   


Subscriptions                                         


Interest                                                       


 ___       


TOTAL              �
£    p


590.56


124.00


6.71


______


721.27


�
�
EXPENDITURE                                        


DCBA Subscription                                   


Stamps                                                        


Loss on Mixed Doubles Competition          


Engraving – Divisional Trophies               


Loss on League Tournament                        


Excess Income/Expenditure         


______


TOTAL             �
£    p


26.00


 7.33


18.71


40.52


130.04


498.67


_____


721.27


�
�






Income = £130.71	     Expenditure = £222.60    





Net Loss on 2005/2006 Season = £91.89








Recommend League Fee increase to£2.50 per Team











R N Jamieson – Hon League Treasurer











Accounts Audited by :-               R H Cook	          and 	        J Tyrie
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�
OPEN and HANDICAPPED


LOCAL LEAGUE TOURNAMENT


MIDDLESBROUGH BADMINTON CLUB


3rd - 7th OCTOBER 2005�



�
�
�
�
�
�
									





 Tournament Referee  :      Mr. R H Cook		 





Monday	 	Open Mixed Doubles 				


Tuesday		Open Ladies Doubles and Gents Doubles


Wednesday	Open Ladies Singles and Gents Singles		


Thursday		Handicapped Mixed Doubles 


Friday		Handicapped Ladies Doubles and Gents Doubles	





ENTRY FEES	Gents Singles - £3.50 per person 	


			Ladies Singles & All Doubles  -  £3.00 per person








		Entries					£292.50	£198.50 Cash + £94.00 Cheques 


		


		TOTAL INCOME			£292.50





		


		Hire of MTBC				£120.00  	5 Nights @ £30.00 per night.


									Less £30.00 for Cleaning Services.


		Shuttles				£122.50	14 doz @ £8.75 per doz.


		


		Shields	, Medals, Ribbons & 			  	


		Engraving 				£157.54  	


		Engraving Trophies			£  22.50


	


		TOTAL EXPEND			£422.54





	   	LOSS					£130.04








	


	


	Roger Cook





	22nd May 2006











APPENDIX 3





Tees Active Badminton League - Dance Fund


for the year to 31 May 2006





Presentation Dance 5 May 2006


Dance Income				                £


Tickets (137 @ £5 + 3 @ £3)			694.00


Raffle						150.00


Sale of Surplus food				    6.00


						850.00


Dance Expenditure


Ceilidh Band					160.00	  


Food						250.00				        


DJ					 	  30.00	


					      	440.00





Surplus on Dance 			      	410.00











Income & Expenditure Account


Income								    £


 Surplus on Dance 							410.00


 


Total Income								410.00





Expenditure


Trophy for Junior Badminton					 	  60.00


Partnership Funding - Tees Valley Community Sports Coach	200.00


TBCA Level 2 Coach Funding, March 2006				100.00





Total Expenditure							360.00





Profit							  		  50.00





Balance Sheet





	Accumulated fund @ 31 May 2005 			          1064.10


	Profit 					      	                          50.00


Accumulated fund @ 31 May 2006 		          1114.10


	(Held by Billingham Synthonia BC)








A D Carter


31 May 2006























APPENDIX 4








Service Law Changes 


There are also important changes to the service laws: ��Service Laws (Laws 9.1.1, 9.1.5, 9.1.6) �• A new interpretation of ‘service delayed’ is added so that the backward movement of the racket head becomes significant. This is mainly intended to prevent the ‘stop’ that is sometimes used on the backhand serve. It is therefore now a fault if after the backward movement the racket does not immediately move forwards towards the shuttle. �• The definition of the waist (line level with bottom rib) is now included in the Laws. �• The racket head is no longer restricted to be below the hand holding the racket. This law simply requires the shaft of the racket to be pointing downwards at the moment of delivery. The signal for racket head fault is still used for this service fault. �� INCLUDEPICTURE  "http://www.badmintonengland.co.uk/web_editor_images/Service-Law-Change-Photo.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET �





							











